Dear AsCNP Members:

I wish you a healthy, peaceful, and happy new year. This is our fifth AsCNP Presidential Correspondence. Our previous correspondence can be found on our website: http://ascnp.org/publications/pastPC.html.

Accomplishments in 2019

In 2019, we successfully held the 1st AsCNP-ASEAN International Congress in Yogyakarta in February and March and the 6th AsCNP Congress and 2nd AsCNP-ASEAN International Congress in Fukuoka in October. We launched two AsCNP committees: Awards Committee and Education Committee. AsCNP membership increased from 2900 members and 13 countries/regions to 3200 members and 17 countries/regions. AsCNP has strengthened its connection with other academic societies, such as the International College of Neuropsychopharmacology (CINP) and American College of Neuropsychopharmacology (ACNP). AsCNP also strengthened its connection with pharmaceutical companies (e.g., the Chairman of the Board of Sumitomo Dainippon Pharma Co., Ltd. gave the AsCNP2019 Plenary Lecture, and Lundbeck Science Award has been launched). I sincerely appreciate all of the AsCNP members for their great contributions to AsCNP.

AsCNP Central Office

The company that assists with AsCNP management changed from Convention Linkage to AE Planning on January 1, 2020. The new secretariats are Mr. Yasushi Meguro and Ms. Sae Otsuka. Their contact information is the following:

Asian College of Neuropsychopharmacology (AsCNP) Secretariat

c/o A & E Planning Co., Ltd.

Hitotsubashi Bekkan 4F

2-4-4 Hitotsubashi, Chiyoda-ku

Tokyo, 101-0003, Japan

Phone: +81-3-6685-8760

Fax: +81-3-3230-2479

E-mail: ascnp@aeplan.co.jp

7th AsCNP Congress

Gavin S. Dawe (Singapore; Chair of AsCNP2021), together with Chay Hoon Tan (Singapore; President-Elect of AsCNP) and Roger Ho (Singapore; Co-Chair of AsCNP2021), is vigorously preparing for the 7th AsCNP Congress in Singapore that will be held on October 22-24, 2021.

3rd AsCNP-ASEAN International Congress

Andi J. Tanra (Indonesia; Past-President of AsCNP) will hold the 3rd AsCNP-ASEAN International

Congress in Indonesia in the autumn of 2020.

CINP 2020 World Congress in Taipei

The CINP World Congress will be held in Taipei on June 25-28, 2020 (https://www.cinp2020.org/). This congress is a great opportunity for AsCNP to bolster its presence in the world. I hope many AsCNP members will participate in the congress and present their findings. The abstract submission deadline is January 30, 2020.

ACNP/AsCNP/CINP/ECNP Leadership Meeting

ACNP has allotted to AsCNP six slots for participation in the ACNP Annual Meeting every year. In 2019, ACNP allotted two additional slots to AsCNP for young investigators. AsCNP has also been invited to ACNP/AsCNP/CINP/ECNP Leadership Meetings that are held at the ACNP Annual Meeting. In December 2019, Shih-Ku Lin (Taiwan; Vice-President of AsCNP and Vice-President of CINP), Atsumi Nitta (Japan; Secretary of AsCNP and Councilor of CINP), and Kazutaka Ikeda (Japan; President of AsCNP and Treasurer of CINP) participated in the Leadership Meeting in Orlando, Florida (Photo 1). Neuroscience-based Nomenclature (NbN) for central nervous system drugs and gender balance in academic societies were discussed.

I encourage you to visit the AsCNP website, which is frequently updated: http://ascnp.org/index.html.

Kazutaka Ikeda AsCNP President (2019, 2020) January, 2020



Photo 1. ACNP/AsCNP/CINP/ECNP Leadership Meeting held at the ACNP annual meeting in 2019. (Top) Joseph Zohar, Pierre Blier, John Krystal, Linda Brady, Steve Hyman, Joseph Coyle, Atsumi Nitta, Shih-Ku Lin. (Bottom) David Kupfer, Kazutaka Ikeda, Marina Wolf, Siegfried Kasper, Maria Oquendo.